David Pitkin called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM at the Legion Hall. Members Marion Stoddart, Carol Coutrier, Adam Burnett and Matt McCracken were present. Michelle Collette was also present.

Upon a motion by Marion Stoddart, seconded by Carol Coutrier, it was

VOTED: to accept the amended minutes of the Sept. 16, 2015, Groton Greenway meeting.

The vote was unanimous.

- I. Welcome to New Groton Greenway Committee member: Matt McCracken
  - David will send Greenway Overview to Matt.
- II. Fitch's Bridge Accessibility Assessment Report
  - Michelle Collette, Groton Town Planner, presented the report "Americans with Disabilities Act-ADA Self-Evaluation/Transition Plan for the Town of Groton,
    - Open Space and Recreation Plan, Fitch's Bridge, Pepperrell Road (Draft), Groton, MA, 01450"
  - Michelle will send an electronic version of the report to David so that he can send any edits back to her.
  - Adam stated that the bridge was designed with the original intent of this review.
- III. Pollinator Planting at Groton Place
  - An invoice was signed for \$100. reimbursement from Greenway Gift fund.
  - Marion: We received permission from N.E. Forestry Foundation for the planting.
  - Ben Black will plow Sat. AM and Alison will be there with seed to sow.
  - Sustainability Commission will pay \$300. to cover the cost of plowing.
  - Alison will have an invoice ready for Ben to sign so it can go to the Sustainability Commission.

## IV. River Festival 2016

- We were awarded \$500. from the Groton Cultural Council.
- Pete put in the application for \$1500. from the Lecture Fund.
- Proposed date for the 2016 festival is June 11, 2016.

V. DeCilio Property Update No update.

## VI. Nod Road/Old Dump Site Update

 Adam is working on a revised one page document which will include a field re-con covering items such as:

Walking the site

Soil profile

Determining the depth of soil cap

Ground water profile

- Marion: Do we need permission from the selectmen to do this?
- David" Yes, so that they understand the extent of the work.
- This work is non-funded.

## VII. Completing the Greenway

• Trust is working on Groton General Field.

The next Groton Greenway Committee meeting will be held on Dec. 3, 2015, at 7 PM

Upon a motion by Carol Coutrier, seconded by Adam Burnett, it was

VOTED: to adjourn

The vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted, Carol Coutrier